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November 4, 2024 

 
Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission  
21 South Fruit Street 
Concord, NH 03301 
 
Re: DE 24-070 Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy Request for 
Change in Distribution Rates; Request for DOE Consultants’ and Two DOE Employees’ Remote 
Participation on November 19 and November 20 for Commission-Attended Technical Sessions 

Dear Chairman Goldner: 

Pursuant to the Hearing Guidelines issued on June 28, 2024, in the above-captioned matter, 
the Department of Energy (Department) submits this request that its consultants and two 
employees be permitted to participate remotely on November 19 and/or November 20, 2024, at 
the scheduled Commission-attended technical sessions. This request is being filed for all of the 
DOE’s consultants in this case because the topics to be covered at the sessions have not yet been 
identified. 1  In addition, the Department is requesting remote permission for Department employee 
Mr. Jay Dudley to participate remotely on these dates due to a temporary medical issue that will 
prevent his traveling from home on these dates. Finally, the Department is requesting permission 
for Mr. Stephen Eckberg, also a Department Employee, to participate remotely because he will be 
in Digby Nova Scotia on these dates. 
  

Mr. Nicholas Crowley, Mr. Dan Hansen, Mr. Michael Clark, Sherry Wang and Dan 
McLeod of Christensen Associates are located in Madison, Wisconsin. Ms. Donna Mullinax of 
Blue Ridge Consulting is located in Travelers Rest, South Carolina. Professor Randall Woolridge 
is located in University Park, Pennsylvania. From Willoughby Consulting, Mr. Joe DeVirgilio is 
located in Venice, Florida and Mr. Ron Willoughby is located in Raleigh, North Carolina. Mr. 
Stephen Eckberg will be in Digby Nova Scotia. Traveling to New Hampshire to attend these 
technical sessions would be time consuming and expensive. This time and expense could be avoided 
by remote participation. The Department therefore requests that each identified consultant and Mr. 
Eckberg be allowed to participate remotely. 

 
Mr. Jay Dudley will be unable to travel from his home to Concord, New Hampshire on 

November 19 and November 20 due to a temporary medical issue. Accordingly, to allow him to 

 
1 Once topics for these technical sessions are identified (and if this request is granted), the Department can alert the 
Commission as to which of these consultants will attend and which will not.  
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participate, the Department seeks permission for his remote participation as well. 
 
As stated, the Hearing Guidelines require that requests for remote participation be made 

15 days prior to the hearing at issue. The Department files this request for the Department 
consultants, Mr. Dudley and Mr. Eckberg, identified above, under the assumption that the 
requirements for remote participation in hearings also apply to Commissioner-attended technical 
sessions.  
 

Consistent with the Commission’s current practices, this letter is being filed only in 
electronic form. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Mary E. Schwarzer 
 
Mary E. Schwarzer, Esq. 
Staff Attorney/Hearings Examiner 

 
Cc: Docket Service List 
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